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7th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
The 7th AGM was held at 14.30 on Saturday 13th October 2018 at the DoubleTree by Hilton Hotel, Nottingham during the BAC “Preparing for the Future” meeting.
Due to the absence of Dr Paul Cross, Mrs Alison Cropper was in the chair and 40+ other members were present.
Members of the Executive present included:

A Cropper, S Mehew, K Ellis, L Smart, H Burrell, A Maddox, A Malkin, A. Chandra
Also present: C Burt (BAC Administrator) and S. Roberts-Gant (SCAN editor)
1) Apologies for absence
P. Cross, H. Glencross, K. Rice, Y. Miki, M. Perez-Machado, M. Sheaff and A. Wilson.
2) Minutes of the last annual general meeting 

Apart from the spelling of M. Sheaff, the minutes were agreed as an accurate record of proceedings. Proposed: A. Maddox. Seconded: L. Smart.
3) Matters arising 

No matters other than those on the agenda.
4) Treasurer’s Report








          KE

It was noted that the accounts were still at the Accountants as Kay had been working to the original proposed date of an AGM at the December IAC meeting. When the finalised financial report is available they will be posted in the members section of the BAC website.  Due to the continued healthy financial situation of the BAC accounts the Treasurer proposed that membership structure and fees would stay the same for 2018-19; this was agreed vigorously and unanimously by those attending. 
The Treasurer will update the name details of the Association with the Inland Revenue but until this is completed tax relief may be claimed for the payment of membership fees of the BAC under the old BSCC listing.
The Treasurer reminded members about the availability of bursary monies to assist with attending meetings or for R&D/Audit and encouraged members to apply, application forms are available on the website. If one receives a bursary, an article for SCAN is required regarding the meeting attended.
5) Membership Secretary’s Report







LS
The current BAC membership stands at 420, down from 465 in the previous year. However, we continue to receive a steady number of applications for membership (encouraging that trainee pathologists are joining) but the number of Consultant and Cytoscreener members has fallen again due in part to retirements, consolidation of laboratories and the challenging situation facing cervical cytology laboratories.  Renewal letters have been sent out.
7) Elections for Executive






                               AC/SM
One member of the Executive – Hedley Glencross was due to stand down and had agreed to stand again. Another nomination – Eva Halloran, based at St Thomas' Hospital in London, had been received so a ballot had been held. The number of returns for that ballot was disappointingly low but Henley Glencross had been duly re-elected.  Alison Cropper thanked both candidates for their interest in representing the BAC. 
Whilst the Executive recognise the low number of responses for the ballot may be as a result of members having no strong view and being happy for either candidate to be on the Executive.  In light of the low return rate, the officers of the BAC plan to review the nomination/ballot process and look to have on-line voting available in the future.
8) Publications and Website 







            AC

CYTOPATHOLOGY

Professor Michael Shaeff was doing a good job as Editor of Cytopathology. The chair appealed on his behalf, for members to submit original articles as the number of UK articles remained low. The members were also encouraged to volunteer to become Peer Reviewers for the journal. The email address is on the website for those interested.
WEBSITE & SOCIAL MEDIA (Twitter)
Membership was encouraged to send articles for posting to the Association office. The website is the place for main UK Cytology news items.

Once permission had been granted from the speakers at today’s meeting their ppts. will be put on the website.

C. Burt explained that our twitter account had been launched earlier in the year and Y. Mikki had also written a useful article in the latest edition of SCAN instructing members on how to use twitter. Christian shared the twitter account details: https://twitter.com/britishcytology
with the members and encouraged everybody to follow the BAC on twitter. There are currently 250 followers and several posts about the meeting today had already been tweeted - #Preparingforthefuture
SCAN

Two well received issues of SCAN this year, produced by Sharon Roberts-Gant who had worked tirelessly as the solo Editor. The Chair expressed her gratitude to Sharon for her work with SCAN and Sharon appealed for articles – technical, scientific or audit would be suitable. The next SCAN copy date was Feb 2019.
10) Chairman’s Report 








AC






A Chairman’s report had been issued with the annual renewal letters. 
The chairman expressed her thanks on behalf of the BAC to the conference organising committee for all their work in preparing this meeting at relatively short notice and to all the speakers at today’s event. Furthermore, she expressed her personal thanks to the Executive, for their continued hard work for the BAC and cytology in general – mainly in their own time, over the last year. 
11) Any other business 







None

The Chairperson closed the AGM.
12) Date and time of next Annual General meeting – will be held on 23rd September 2019, allied to the BAC meeting to be held at IBMS Congress in Birmingham.
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